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DATE: January 4, 2011 PAYROLL LETTER #11-001 
 
TO: All Agencies/Campuses in the Uniform State Payroll System 

FROM: Lisa Crowe, Chief 
 Personnel and Payroll Services Division (PPSD) 

RE: 2011 RETIREMENT EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTION RATE CHANGE 

As a result of the recent contract ratifications of several bargaining units, CalPERS re-calculated and the 
CalPERS board approved new employer retirement contribution rates for the State’s retirement plans effective 
with payroll reflecting an issue date of January 4, 2011, or later. 
 
The new employer contribution rates are as follows: 
 
Miscellaneous-1st Tier  17.528% 
Miscellaneous-2nd Tier  16.442% 
State Industrial   14.683% 
State Safety    15.702% 
Highway Patrol   29.956% 
Peace Officer/Firefighter  28.556% 
 
The new employer contribution rates will be published in the next update of the Payroll Procedures Manual. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Payroll Letter, agencies should contact the Payroll Liaison at  
(916) 323-3081, and campuses should contact the California State University (CSU) Payroll Liaison at  
(916) 322-7980. 
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